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MISSION STATEMENT

Riverside supports the attainment of its members’ rowing goals,

from recreation to the highest level of international competition,

and promotes the art and enjoyment of rowing by providing

safe facilities, quality rowing equipment and coaching in a

friendly, collaborative, social community.
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Dear Riverside members, alumni, friends and family,

Replacing our 100-year-old concrete slab, our racks and our docks.
Collaborating with Cambridge Neighborhood Association, Magazine Beach Partners, CRAB,
Simmons and BC High to improve access and community experience.
Riverside Stripes competing and winning locally, regionally, nationally and internationally.
Launching a new Summer Juniors program.
Engaging 47 new provisional and 7 new senior members and hundreds of volunteers.
Successfully passing our new requirement for 501(c)(3) audits for 2015, 2016 and 2017.
Raising over $110,000 for the Campaign for Riverside.
Training and sending five HPG athletes and a coach to worlds.
Hiring new coaches for our HPG and Men’s Sweep Programs.
Launching the 1869 Society.
Preparing for our 150th Anniversary celebration in 2019.

Trey Chandler has served as Vice President since 2016 and will continue as an advisor to the
membership committee
Caro Gray Bosca has served as Captain since 2012.   She will support the new Captain in
transition, assist as interim trustee and officially join the Development Committee
Liane Malcos Keister has served as Trustee since 2016 and will continue on the Coaching
Committee

I’d like to extend a special thanks for an incredible year of volunteer service and support and
collaboration and your Riverside spirit.   We celebrate numerous accomplishments this year.
 

 
The Board and Development Committee are continuing implementation of the strategic plan for
Riverside’s future by recruiting, engaging and mentoring emerging Riverside leaders and moving
forward with our aspirations to upgrade our facilities, enhance our program strategy and support
our coached programs.  Our goal is to increase our fundraising base to include 100% of our
membership and expand fundraising beyond our membership to alumni and stakeholders and to
explore additional sources of revenue through sponsorship.
 
I would like to acknowledge our outgoing Board Members:
 

TC

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT
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Carrie Main has been Treasurer since 2014 and will train and support the next Treasurer
Karen Chenausky, Trustee since 2016
Pete Morelli, Trustee since 2017

Rich Emmel, Vice President
Andy McLaughlin, Captain

Thank our returning 2019 Board members:
 

 
And welcome to our new Board members:
 

 
Thank you for your commitment to Riverside. Go Stripes!
 
Sincerely,

Lynn R. Osborn
Riverside Board President

TC

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT
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O P E R A T I N G  E X P E N S E S
 

O P E R A T I N G  I N C O M E
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VOLUNTEER REPORT
2 0 1 8

38
C L U B  P A R T I C I P A N T S
I N  C R O M W E L L  C U P

7,000
S E R V I C E  H O U R S

T O  C L U B

Service is a critical part of Riverside Boat
Club’s past, present and future.   Riverside
Boat Club is a volunteer-run organization. In
2018, members collectively logged over 7000
hours of service to support and maintain the
club, in addition to the hundreds of volunteer
hours our board of directors invests each year.
Volunteers engaged in maintaining and
upgrading the building and docks, taking care
of the driveway, walkways, lawn and garden
and maintaining the Riverside fleet of club
boats.  Members donated time to fundraise for
the Riverside annual fund, plan and host
social and community events, manage the
Riverside newsletter and social media, and
contribute to the Charles River and
Cambridgeport communities.

One of Riverside’s largest volunteer events of
each year is hosting the Cromwell Cup
Regatta, a 1000m race held in the powerhouse
every July. This year, 38 clubs travelled to
Cambridge from as far as Wisconsin to
participate in the event.  Riverside volunteers
also participate in supporting the Head of the
Charles, as well as the Head of the Q, a youth
only sculling race that provides an
opportunity for 140 juniors to race a single.

200
S E R V I C E  H O U R S

T O  N E I G H B O R H O O D

In addition to volunteering their time to the club
and the Charles River rowing community,
Riverside members are actively engaged in
community affairs: members devoted over two
hundred hours this year volunteering in
neighborhood-supporting activities.A number of
members live in Cambridgeport, and members
participate in the Cambridgeport Neighborhood
Association (CNA) leadership. Regardless of
residency, many club members are actively
involved in the neighborhood’s larger initiative to
revitalize the parkland between the Magazine
Beach playing fields and the boathouse. The club
organized members to participate in multiple
Charles River Cleanups, attend Magazine Beach
work parties, and to help set up and attend CNA
events.
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L A N D S C A P E  M A I N T E N A N C E  A N D  B & G

Landscape Maintenance for DCR
 
The Building and Grounds Committee had over 25 work
parties in 2018, with over 200 participating in total and
thousands of volunteer hours logged.  Outdoor projects
included extensive lawn rehabilitation of the grounds
after the construction efforts, heavy clean-up of annual
debris from the adjacent park events and passersby, as
well as the annual tree, lawn, and shoreline maintenance. 
In all these efforts, we retained strong participation by
both senior and provisional members, at the ground level,
so to speak. These efforts underscore a membership that
continues to take stewardship of RBC’s spot on the river
very seriously, a continuing pride in RBC’s standards of
excellence and responsibility.
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RBC Building & Grounds
 
2018 was a demanding but successful year
for our volunteer efforts on the boathouse. 
In conjunction with the substantial
construction projects undertaken with
contractors and our dock vendor, RBC was
able to leverage its volunteer base to
deliver literally tens of thousands of dollars
of labor and carpentry work for building
improvements.
 
During the first 6 months, volunteer teams
worked extensively both in committees and
on the job preparing for the new docks that
were installed by Eastern Seaboard and Row
America This required many evenings of
committee phone calls, logistics discussions,
and permitting submissions both in 2017
and 2018. The new docks provide RBC with a
new platform and better use of space for
RBC to flex to meet our growing
membership and programming requirements
for now and the future.
 
The boathouse interiors, namely the boat
bays, were also a major focus of efforts in
2018. The volunteer teams were able to plan
and execute on complete finish work for the
8’s bay (wall insulation, drywall, and
painting) as well as drywall work in the
adjacent bays. This required literally

 
 
hundreds of hours of coordinated painters,
carpenters, and insulation leads to complete
the jobs in a short amount of time.
 
All of these projects also enabled RBC to
make a dramatic overhaul of how it best
optimizes its usage of space.  Both inside
the boathouse and on the back porches and
outside adjacent areas - RBC is now more
able to more efficiently enable program
equipment (e.g. updated oar cabinets) to be
used and stored.  With our partners BC High
and Simmons College, we were also able to
formalize spaces dedicated to their
programs and equipment.All these projects
in tandem with the restoration work
required a substantial coordination of
volunteer labor, materials, and expertise. 
Projects that “go deep” such as what RBC
took on in 2018 involved sorting and
removing literally decades of outdated
materials as well as refresh of functional
areas. Several projects during the summer
months required both weekday and weekend
efforts over many days -- many hands made
lighter work for sure.  RBC should be proud
of the end results; enhanced infrastructure,
smarter use of space, and more energy
efficiency which will pay rewards over the
long term.
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Charles River Cleanup
 
Riverside Boat Club participates annually in
the Charles River Conservancy Earth Day
Cleanup in partnership with the
Cambridgeport Neighborhood Association. 
More than twenty club volunteers helped
pick up trash along the Cambridge shore
between the BU Bridge and River Street
Bridge.  Riverside has been volunteering at
this annual event for more than 20 years.

S E R V I C E  A N D  C O M M U N I T Y  R E P O R T

Cambridgeport Neighborhood
 
Riverside designates a member residing in
neighborhood to represent it to the
Cambridgeport Neighborhood Association. 
In this capacity, in 2018 our representative
kept the association informed of activities at
the boathouse, including regattas and
boathouse repair work, and coordinated our
contributions to its annual fundraiser, such
as arranging for the club’s chairs and tables
to be set up at the powder house.

Magazine Beach
 
The club is an enthusiastic participant in the
neighborhood’s program, in collaboration with
the Department of Communities and Recreation
and the City of Cambridge, to restore Magazine
Beach Park and its historic powder house.  To
that end the club committed $1,000 toward
DCR’s first contract for the park’s
reconstruction, to be let in 2019.  A Riverside
representative is a founding board member of
Magazine Beach Partners, the 501C3 non-profit
organization formed by the neighborhood
association to advise DCR and the City of
Cambridge on the park’s restoration.

Head of the Q
 
The Head of the Quinobequin is a juniors-only,
singles only, head race that takes place on the
Charles River the Sunday before Head of the
Charles Regatta.  (Quinobequin is a Native
American name for the Charles River.)  A
3,200m race, it begins at the Eliot Bridge and
ends at the North Beach Street Bridge. 
Riverside’s Juniors have participated since its
inauguration in 2014.  Conducting the regatta
involves organizing the logistics of getting
100+ juniors in singles safely through the race
course.  Its race committee, made up of
representatives from Riverside, Union, CBC and
CRI, is a collaborative effort among the Charles
River rowing organization.  This year, RBC
again served as co-host to the regatta.
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The High Performance Group and Riverside experienced a tremendous surge of energy

and growth over the past calendar year. In the summer of 2018 we had notable

performances in the Women’s lightweight double, Women’s lightweight quad, Men’s

openweight single, and the Men’s lightweight quad. Of these boats, Jillian Zieff, Jen

Sager, and Hillary Saeger made it to finals at the World Championship in Bulgaria and

finished second, second, and fourth respectively. Following our competitive season, the

HPG had a coaching transition that sought the onboarding of Evans Liolin. During this

time, Riverside’s HPG grew to host roughly twenty active members: eleven lightweight

men, six lightweight women, and three openweight men. It is upon this foundation that

Riverside’s HPG found success at the Head of the Charles Regatta (4th W2x, 8th M2x, 4th

M1x) in October and success at the Fall Speed Order (7th and 9th in LWT1x) in

November. The winter training schedule ensued shortly after the Fall Speed Order and

with it, sights for victory in the spring trial periods. We currently have ten members

training for NSRI’s in April with the rest of the squad building speed in the doubles for

NSRII’s in May. With the coaching of Evans Liolin being a temporary fill, Riverside’s HPG

is in the process of bringing on a more sustainable coaching solution. Current

developments have been made concerning the hire of Mark Grinberg to become HPG’s

standing head coach. With the trials period about to start in a few weeks and the summer

season around the corner, Riverside’s HPG is training twelve times a week to ensure fast

times and tough competition. We expect to see some exciting races over the upcoming

months.

 

 

 HPG UPDATE
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2018 saw the inaugural year of the RBC Jr. Stripes program, a rebirth of
the competitive summer juniors program here at the boathouse.
Directed by Amelia Patton and coached by Graeme Calloway, Cian
Noone, and Jeff Schaffer, the program welcomed eight girls and fifteen
boys from eight local programs to train and race boats from the single
to the eight. Training seven practices each week in the middle of the
day, the group experimented with all boat classes and lots of lineups
over the seven-week season. The culmination of the summer was a
week of racing at Canadian Henley. 
 
The team raced almost every juniors event in Canada. For some athletes,
it was a chance to test themselves in boats they had been training in all
summer, while other athletes stepped out of their comfort zone and
surprised themselves with great races in untested lineups. Whatever the
race, and whatever the result, it was great to see the kids support each
other all the way down the course. Everyone had a blast, on and off the
water, and the team capped off the trip with a visit to Niagara Falls
before heading home to Boston. 
In 2019, we welcome back our 2018 coaching staff with the addition of
current HPG-er Hannah Elder, and plan to expand the program to 28
athletes.

 

 

 

JUNIORS UPDATE
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The Masters are a team of men and women, ranging in age from the late 20s to 70s.
We welcome skilled, competitive rowers and coxswains to participate in local, regional,
national and international regattas. We focus on sweep rowing, but we also practice and
compete in sculling.  Most of us work out regularly with the team 3-4 times a week, but we
also welcome members of the broader RBC family and coaching staff to join us for practice
and regattas.  Big events like World Masters and Head of the Charles often pull in a few
alumni to fill out our most competitive boats.  The team was coached in 2018 by Cian
Noone and Karen Chenausky.
 
The women kicked off the year well represented at the Crash-B’s and then at the Heineken
Regatta in Amsterdam, placing 4th in the coxed quad.  Sprint season brought our teams to
Derby Sweeps & Sculls, Festival, Masters Regionals, and Cromwell Cup; the team medaled
in all of these regional events.  We capped off the summer season at Canadian Henley, and
then at World Masters in Sarasota where we joined forces with some RBC alumni and
Potomac Boat Club members for four days of racing.  The women’s team came in 8th out of
about 140 clubs represented at Worlds, and the men came in 14th out of 230 clubs.
 
We transitioned to the Head season with the HOK series, defending our dominance at the
CRI classic, and wrapped with the Head of the Charles where we fielded 7 boats plus 2
mixed Director’s Challenge 8’s which finished 2nd and 12th on an awful windy day.  Six of
the 7 crews earned guaranteed entries for 2019.
 
Men’s GM4+: 2nd
Men’s SM4+: 5th
Women’s M8+: 8th
Women’s SM4+: 10th 
Men’s M4+: 11th
Men’s SM8+: 23rd
Men’s Club8+: 27th

MASTERS UPDATE
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The Open women's sweep team trains in both sweep and sculling boats for open and

intermediate races at the local, regional and national level. They are coached by Nikolay

Kurmakov. This year's squad was more close knit, with about 16 consistent year-round

members and 9 U23 rowers in the summer. This year, the team competed at the

Independence Day Regatta, Cromwell Cup, Club Nationals, Canadian Henley, Heads of the

Kevin, and the Head of the Charles (see results below). Women's sweep looks forward to

another year of competitive racing with local sweep women's programs and newer sweep

women's programs in the northeast/mid-Atlantic region. Women's sweep set goals for the

2019 year of getting more of our members captain's tested, and having more of our

members more involved in committees and volunteer tasks.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
OPEN WOMEN'S SWEEP

Club Nationals
Int 8+: 6th
Senior 4-: 4th, 6th
Senior 4+: 4th, 6th
Senior 8+: 6th
 
Canadian Henley
U23 4-: 1st
U23 8+: 3rd
Senior 8+: 4th

Independence Day Regatta
Open 4+: 3rd, 4th, 5th, 6th
Int 4+: 3rd, 5th, 6th
Int 8+: 3rd, 6th
 
Cromwell Cup
Open 8+: 1st, 2nd

Head of the Charles
Club 8+: 18th
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Last fall we said goodbye to Jeff “El Jefe” Forrester following our wildly successful HOCR53.
The search for a new coach concluded with the hiring of Tom Guncik, coming to us after
several years at GW. Before that, Tom learned to row at Ohio State, and began his coaching
career as an assistant at Bates College. Tom brought a great technical knowledge to our
squad, as well as enthusiasm for side by side racing.  
 
In June, our U23 program rowers joined our squad, bringing our numbers up to around 24
active members. We quickly bonded together, blending the U23 and senior teams together
in practice, on the Harvard Stadium, and on the race course. We raced at Festival, IDR,
Cromwell, and Club Nationals before shipping our U23s to St. Catherine’s for the Canadian
Henley. IDR and Club Nationals both brought sweltering heat and extensive racing
experience for every athlete. Rowers doubled, tripled, and some even quadrupled up
between different events. The Rex brothers, Peter and Liam, were a major inspiration, racing
the pair quite well at IDR, club nationals, and Canadian Henley on top of 4s and 8s. Summer
race results are highlighted below. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Open Men’s Sweeps entered the fall hungry for victory the Charles with last year’s success in
mind. Numerous days of seat racing and solid performances at the HOKs gave confidence to
the crew despite being able to get a break from the unrelenting wind in October.
Miraculously, the wind died down on race day, and the Club 8+ charged into a 4th place
overall finish and the 4th consecutive club medal win, only 15 seconds behind first place.
Both 4s finished top half in order to guarantee entries for next year. 
 
After another successful HOCR weekend, we continued to practice on the water, particularly
focused on the trademarked Meatwagon Small Boat Bonanzas, until the weather indicated it
was time for the indoor season. Heading into 2019, the team elected Harris Fisher and Andy
McLaughlin as the new captains. We’re eager for the upcoming summer racing season,
targeting Canadian Henley as the major event with our U23s, but all eyes are on HOCR55 for
solidifying club 8+ dominance and retaking the club 4+ medal.  

 

 
OPEN MEN'S SWEEP

Canadian Henley:  
Men’s U23 2-, 6th in final 
Men’s U23 8, 3rd in final 
Men’s U23 4-, 6th in final 
 

Club Nationals 
Men’s Int 8+, 5th
Men’s Elite/Senior 2-, 4th
Men’s Elite/Senior 8+, 5th

IDR 
Men’s 8: 2nd and 3rd 
Men’s Int 8: 2nd and 5th
Men’s Int 2-: 3rd, 4th, 5th in final 
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2018 was another great year for the sculling program at RBC.   The season began with Karen
Chenausky once again providing superb coaching to the morning sculling groups that were
well attended with Cian Noone giving skill developing drills during the looping sessions on
Thursdays.  When Karen and Cian were called away due to work demands, Liane Keister and
Lauren Ayers took over and did a great job preparing us for the fall season of races.
 
There were lots of highlights of our scullers doing well in regattas.  (Our sweep rowers were
also doing very well but the results listed below are just the sculling events.)  The season
started off with the Derby Sweeps and Sculls, always a fun regatta as we picnic by the side
of the river while watching our teammates compete.  All the masters events were
handicapped and grouped in heats according to age.  Sam Batchelor and Rudy Schreiber
won the Mens Masters 2X, Carrie Main and Sean Wolf came in second in the masters mixed
doubles, and Carrie and Anita Verheul also second place in women’s masters 2X, Catherine
Widgery won the women’s masters 1X.
 
Next up was Cromwell cup where there were a lot of very close races for our scullers.  Both
the teams of Mike Bannister and Ernest Cook and that of Christine Higgins and Catherine
Widgery each lost by only one second in the 2X.  Andy Obrien won the Mens Masters E1X
and Catherine Widgery won the Womens Master G1X, posting a time faster than the winning
times in both the E and the F categories.  
 
Northeast/Mid-Atlantic Masters was another fun team outing on a beautiful day in Lowell
along the Merrimack.  Sean Wolf won the Mens Masters Ltwt AA-D 1X, Catherine Widgery
won the Womens Master G 1X, Andy Obrien won a silver medal in the Mens Masters E1X
(losing by less than two seconds).  Sean Wolf won a silver in the AA-B 1X losing by less than
a second.  Womens Masters D4X won a bronze.  John Yasaitis and Ernest Cook won the F-K
2X with the fastest raw time against younger crews.  Mike Bannister and Andy O’brien won
silvers in the E 2X losing by less than a second to the gold medal crew.  Catherine Widgery
rowing with Laura Stirton Aust won the Womens Masters F 2X.
 
EuroMasters in Munich was a good regatta for Catherine Widgery where she won 6 golds. 
The sculling wins were the F 4X, G 4X.
 
Canadian Henley: Christine Higgins and Dani Dewitt came in second in the AA-D LTW 2X
US Masters Nationals in Oakland, CA had only one person from Riverside this year. 
Catherine Widgery won the G 1X, F 4X, G 2X, with a silver in the mixed G 4X and a bronze in
the F 2X.

 

 
SCULLING UPDATE
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World Masters in a sweltering hot Sarasota, FL in September had a lot of very fast crews
competing.  Tough conditions all around though great fun as long as you could find a way to
cool down.  A big crew from RBC and some heartbreakingly close races.  In sculling boats,
Catherine Widgery won the G 1X, F 4X.
 
Green Mountain Head that took place at the same time as the World Masters had some great
results for Riverside.  Kevin Meador won the Mens 19-34 1X and Alex Brown came in 5th in
that event.  Mike Farry came in 4th in the 35-44 1X.   Jim McGaffigan came in second in the
45-54 category. Jillian Zieff came in 5th and Hilary Seager came in 6th just 5 seconds apart
in the 19-34 category. Bryna McConarty came in 3rd in the 35-44 category.   In the Mixed
Open 2X Jillian Zieff and Kevin Meador came in 2nd.  
 
CRI Fall Classic was once again this year a fun regatta as we wind our way up the course
through stretches normally not used for racing.  Older rowers compete against much
younger ones with an age handicap.   Ernest Cook and Mike Klinker won the Masters 2X
beating all but one of the teams in raw time despite being one of the older ones on the
course.  Sean Wolf came in second in the Mens Masters 1X behind Carlo Zezza with his close
to 5 minute handicap.  Catherine Widgery won the Womens Masters 1X posting the fastest
raw time though she was one of the oldest in the field.
 
Head of the Charles was as always a thrill and challenge.  Riverside did well even if we
didn’t win the point trophy this year as we had in the past two years.   Catherine Widgery
won the Vet II category in her single.  Jim McGaffigan came in second in the Mens Grand
Masters just five seconds behind the unbeatable Greg Benning.   Catherine and Jim were
also in the RBC mixed ‘great 8’ that once again came in 2nd in the mixed 8+ category just 3
seconds behind the winning team who chased them up the course with loud speakers
blaring.   Jim will be much missed in so many ways.   Also, in that mixed 8+ was Andy
Hashway, Ilana Zieff, Alexis Sneff Belakovskiy, Nikolay Kurmakov, Tina Vandersteel and Matt
Schonewald.   Tina and Alexis won the amazingly fast race for the Women Masters 2X (40+)
with Sara White and Ashley Lanfer coming in 2nd just a couple of seconds behind.   Sean
Wolf and Pete Morreli won the Mens Masters 2X (40+).  Tom Keister and Igor Belakovskiy
came in 5th in the big field of Masters Doubles.  In the Mens Masters (30+) 1X, Jacob
Georgeson came in 3rd and Andrew Hashway 4th.   In the Womens Club 1X, Ilana Zieff came
in 6th earning a guaranteed entry for this year.  In the Womens Championship 2X, Hillary
Saeger and Jillian Zieff came in 4th.  Kevin Meador came in 4th in the Mens Championship
1X four seconds ahead of Mahe Drysdale among other storied Olympians who weren’t quite
as fast that day as Kevin.  Kevin joined Joe Hanna, Brendan Harrington and Sam Hausmann
in the Directors Challenge quad finishing 4th.  Lauren Ayers finished 4th in the Lightweight
Championship single against very stiff international competition.

 

 
SCULLING UPDATE
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$10,000-$15,000
Conrades Family Fund
Jill & Todd Milne
Jon J. Skillman
Merritt Bennett
 
$5,000-$9,999
Lynn Osborn
 
$2,500-$4,999
David Wiedaseck
The National Rowing Foundation
 
$1,000-$2,499
Sarah Alfadl
Patricia Belden
Janice Bickley
David Brown
Joseph Floyd
Richard Garver
Timothy D. Harris
Janice Hayes-Cha
Christine & Joe Higgins
Stephanie Jones
Lisa Kunze & Jeff Schafer
James Lenhart
Kevin McDonnell
Rufus Perkins
Clay Rives
Harvard University
Anita Verheul & Andrew O’Brien

$500-$999
Caro-Gray Bosca
Pamela L. Cyr
Michael Floyd
Thomas P Friel
Michael Hamilton
Kevin Meador
Travis Metz
Brian Roberts
David Young
Jerome L. Zadow
Frost Development Company
Formoso-Murias Charitable Fund
 
$250-$499
Frank G. Bane
Abbie Celniker
Franca Cioria
J. Christopher Cutler
Helene Dameris
Jill Fowler
Thomas Hiscott
Coach Liane Malcos Keister
Igor Lasic
James Leech
Francis O'Leary
Amanda Rice
Jennifer Sacchetti
Jaclyn Youngblood
Ilana B. Zieff

$100-$249
Cameron Adams
Pamela Alemanni
Molly Belsky
John Bradley
Jordi Cabanas
John Carlson
Karen V. Chenausky
Lee-Ann Corry
Ann-Kristin Cowen
Joseph Dworetzky
Carleton Erdman
Cioria Eriberto
Miriam Fasoli
Joanna Going
Renae Grant
Phillip T. Grisdela
Joe Hanna
Brendan Harrington
Paul Heimlicher
Severine Imbert de Smirnoff
Francesco Indrio
David Kahn
Samuel Kahn
John Kiger
Lena Leland
David Levy
Robert C. Livingston
Kiely MacMahon
Carrie Main
James Mannion

The RBC Fundraising Committee is very pleased to announce that together we raised over
$107,000 in 2018 in support of RBC's three funds: Annual, Facilities and Worlds, thanks to

the generosity of the following Members, Alums and Friends of Riverside:

FUNDRAISING UPDATE
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$100-249 (cont'd.)
Lisel Masenka
Melanie McConkey
Katherine McFetridge
Rob McNamara
Chris McSpiritt
Evan Meisler
Ludlow Miller
Gregory Moffatt
Peter Morelli
Christopher Noe
Sue Pasieka
John Pojednic
Elizabeth M. Price
Kent Reynolds
Peter Rohr
John Romano
Rudy Ruggles
Andrew J. Sacchetti
Jonathan Sager
Kelly O'Leary Schultz
Charles Sheppard
Ronata Sos
Janice M. Stone
Joan Wolfensberger
Charles Wu
Hope Zieff
Buzzy's Bazaar
 
$50-$99
Carly Rose Abarbanel
Claire Anderson
Tom Anderson
Lauren Ayers
Michael Bannister
Cass Boehm
Dustan Bonnin
Alex Brown
Gillian Burkett
Karen Calara
Kathleen Callan
Graeme Calloway
Christine Cavallo

John Chapman
Kristin Collins
Elaine Costello
Adam Craft
Shannon Delgado
Richard S. Emmel
Harrison Fisher
William Fisher
Aimee Gerhard
Cornelius Harrigan
Robert Hershfield
Belinda Hsu
Natalia Kastenberg
Niles Kuronen
Gerald Lawrence
Evans Liolin
 
$100-$249
Christopher Maietta
Ian Marx
Andrew L. Neils
Monica Pelucchi
Erin Roberts
Marc Roedbush
Theresa Saxton-Fox
Nick Tsantes
Catherine Widgery
Arlington/Belmont Crew Club
 
Up to $49
Trevor Appier
Elizabeth Alden Boghossian
Theresa Breen
Rebecca Butler
Courtney Carrabino
Julia Chervin
Jenna Costin
Julia Dexter
Sarah Dudinski
Jonathan Dwyer
Kyle Erlandson
Sara Ferry
Tal Gilad
 

Ann E Golladay
Donna Granfors
Jordon Halteman
Roma Hayda
Sarah Hodge
Makayla Karr-Warner
Eric Kenney
Angus MacLaurin
Robert Mannino
Richard McClenahan
Kevin McGowen
Julia Mini
Kiefer Mueller
Shane Omara
Amelia Patton
Abigail Potter
Mary Jean Pramik
Dan Reilly
Hannah Schmidt
Wade Shaw
Christopher L. Silva
Beatrice Sims
Charlotte Smith
Sugar Smookler
Sydney Tooze
Judith C. Vogel
Georgia Wetmore
Julia White
Jillian Zieff

FUNDRAISING UPDATE

21



Chet Bickhart

Carson Burrington

 
Graeme Calloway

Paul Cannistraro

Adam Craft

Harris Fisher

Dick Garver

Neil Harrigan

Christine Higgins

Carrie Main

Andy McLaughlin

Lynn Osborn

 
Amelia Patton

Annalise Routenberg

Cheri Ruane

Anita Verheul

Naomi Walker

Catherine Widgery

Kiran Garimella

Program update – HPG

Volunteer report – landscape B&G,

landscape B&G photos, dock project photos

Program update – Juniors

Compilation and design

Program update – Master's sweep

Program update – Open sweep (men's)

Service and community report

Slab project photos

Stripes Fundraising report

Sources and uses of funds

Program update – Open sweep (men's)

Letter from the President, committee chair list,

volunteer report, boathouse development

Program update – Juniors

Program update – Open sweep (women's)

Report design

Annual fund donors list

Report design

Program update – Sculling

Cover design, report design, compilation

THANK YOU,  ANNUAL REPORT
   CONTRIBUTORS
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Carson Burrington, Mike Bannister

(Caro Interim)

Kevin McDonnell

Annalise Routenberg, Hannah Chanatry

DJ Worth

Lynn Osborn, Dick Garver, Pete Morelli, Neil Harrigan

Beatrice Sims

Anita Verheul, Christine Higgins

Dick Garver

Jillian Zieff, Amel Younis

Dino Konstantopoulous, Ed Frankenberry

Rich Emmel

Lynn Osborn, Pete Morelli

Tolga Durak, David Wiedaseck

Graeme Calloway, Alex Barat

 
 
Lynn Osborn

Richard Emmel

Andy McLaughlin

Carrie Main

Niles Kuronen

Pete Morrelli

Karen Chenausky

Liane Malcos Keister

B&G

Captain's

Coaching

Communications

Community

Development

Equipment

Fundraising

History and Archives

HPG

IT

Membership

Programs

Regatta

Social

 
 

President

Vice President

Captain

Treasurer

Secretary

Trustee

Trustee

Trustee
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